                                CYNGOR CYMUNED MATHRI
      MATHRY COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

                                  MONDAY 17th December, 2018,

Present:  Cllrs: Jill Morgan (Chairperson), Gerald Thomas, Tim Mason, Alan Price, Brynley Morris,

                C Cllr. Neil Prior

Apologies:  
1. Minutes

The minutes of the last meeting held on the 19th November, 2018, were read and agreed.  Proposed by Cllr. Gerald Thomas and seconded by Cllr. Bryn Morris.
2. Matters Arising  
· Mathry One Way System.   The design put forward will be put out for public consultation in January.
· Community Charter – Dan Shaw will be attending the Llanrhian CC meeting in January.
· Twinning present.  Cllr. Jill Morgan has reminded the Twinning Committee that the Council is awaiting an invoice.
· Casual Vacancy – the appropriate forms will be put up around Mathry and Castlemorris.   Pembs County Council has been informed.
3. FINANCE 
            Payments requested:  Clerk’s remuneration -  £225 and expenses -  £15.42 
            The Clerk was asked to transfer £1000 from the current to the deposit.


            Payments proposed by Cllr. Bryn Morris  and seconded by Cllr. Gerald Thomas.
               

            Account information:   

            Balance of current a/c as at 11th December, - £4028.72

            Balance of deposit a/c as at 11th December - £2003.38

4. PLANNING
PCC

Notification of Planning Decisions

i)  18/0620/PA:  land southeast of The Haggard, Mathry – proposed soakaway for sustainable drainage of estate road surface water …

ii)  18/0688/PA:  Siop Fach, Mathry – proposed detached dwelling

iii)  18/0684/PA:  Outbuilding Bwthyn Priscili, Priskilly Fawr – proposed conversion of outbuilding to dwelling.

5. CORRESPONDENCE  
a) Enhancing Mathry Community – EGP Meeting – notes from meeting held on 19th November received.
b) Anthony Harries – email appealing for someone to take on the roll of Chairman of the Twinning Committee and notification of meeting to be held on the 4th December received.
c) Emails from Alison Gethin re several dead trees in a field belonging to Maes y Garreg and danger to vehicles driving along the adjacent road received.  Cllr. Alan Price had offered to talk to Gary Thomas again.  Two trees had come down in the strong winds at the weekend, Cllr. Thomas had spoken to Gary Thomas who has booked a tree surgeon to take all the trees down in the New Year. 

d) WG – online survey on proposal to develop a package of resources for Community and Town Councils to increase their awareness and help increase their use of Welsh received.  
https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/RDPC8ZD.  Councillors would respond individually.




e) Pembs County Council – Xmas refuse arrangements received. 
f) Pembs Coastal Forum – newsletter received:  

g) Mathry Village Forum – email regarding Twinning Meeting held on the 6th December received.
h) Enhancing Mathry Community – EGP:  provisional costs of purchase and installation of defibrillator and cabinet received from Roger Stevens.  A locked and heated device will cost £1384 and an unlocked and unheated device £1244.  Three quotes have been received for the new hall windows (Westcoast Windows - £2900.50, Rome Conservatories - £2646 and Gardinia Windows - £4194). 

C Cllr. Neil Prior will be meeting with the steering group in January to assist with the grant application.
      i)   Mrs. Stephanie Thomas – letter about the opening hours of the toilet facility in Mathry.

6. COMMUNITY HALL 
New windows being considered as part of the Enhancing Mathry Community grant.   The Xmas Event is Friday the 21st December.
7. PRECEPT

Cllr. Tim Mason proposed that the Precept remain the same at £4000pa.    Seconded by Cllr. Alan Price.

8. PEMBS COUNTY COUNCIL REPORT
The new library in Haverfordwest is now open with a café and a gallery.  
C Cllr. Neil Prior is working on a new strategy for HR with a performance management element.  
The recently introduced smarter working is showing a £1M saving.
There have been speed tubes in Square and Compass to assess vehicle speeds.

9. FRENCH TWINNING
Cllrs. Bryn Morris and Jill Morgan attended a meeting on the 4th December where it looked as if the committee might be dissolved if no-one came forward as new Chairman and Secretary.  It now seems, however, that there may be volunteers coming forward to take up the roles.

10. Councillors were very sorry to hear of the sad passing of Bryan Farmer, ex landlord of the Farmers Arms public house in Mathry.


11. Community Singing round the Tree

Singing round the Tree will be taking place on Wednesday 19th December at 6.30pm.   Cllrs: Alan Price, Bryn Morris and Gerald Thomas were congratulated for the superb tree this year. 

12. Public Toilet

A letter was received asking for the toilets to be kept open throughout the winter.  Councillors discussed this request.  It had not been possible to find a cleaner for the toilet yet.    The Clerk was asked to send the job advert to Mathry Community Forum for insertion on the Facebook Mathry Community Hub as a paid post.  Toilet currently open to the end of November but will be open for the Singing round the Tree.  The Clerk was asked to reply to Mrs. Thomas that the Council is still looking for a cleaner for the toilet and would consider opening it all year if a cleaner could be found.
Signed    ……………………………………….

Date   …………………………………..
